Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, May 3, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall, with Mayor Travis McMillan presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, Casey McCartney, Larry Gilbert and Kirk Boatright.

Under public comment, Cassy Wright commented that she is in support of the City hiring another police officer.  She is concerned for the kids that are crossing the highway and speeders that go through this area.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the April 5, 2021 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Under reports:  
Alan Truelove gave the Water Superintendent report.  The city used 814,663 gallons from San Angelo and 1,669,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,292,675 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 2,721,273 gallons. There were no water leaks, 1 water tap & 1 sewer tap were installed and there were no sewer service calls.  He updated council on the Weatherby Hall/water department remodel status; the distribution of sewer water with the new sprinkler system; and the trial and error attempts with the crack seal machine.
Chief Quentin Watkins gave the Police Department report.  There were 43 calls for service, 7 offense reports, 2 arrests, 3 traffic accidents, 37 traffic stops, 32 citations & 5 warnings. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 34 new cases filed and 41 cases disposed.
Amy Fischer gave the City Secretary report.  The City received the Police Department grant for $26,777.00 to pay for the new in car and body camera systems.
Under Mayor and council reports – Mayor McMillan reported that he and Paul Sklenarik communicated with a company that does stamped concrete and also a grant consultant to discuss the downtown street.  The company in question has worked with cities, Txdot and other entities to do downtown brick street revitalization projects.  He commented that he will continue to find options to possibly remedy the downtown brick street breakdown problems.
Cassy Wright was here to discuss the game room ordinance requirements regarding parking.  Council reviewed the ordinance and how the parking complaints and issues have been dealt with.  It was commented on that the illegal parking has gotten better over the last month.  Cassy is requesting that the City continue to make sure that people park according to the ordinance at the game room on highway 67.  The Mayor will contact the owner and reiterate the importance of proper customer parking.  No action was taken.
Council reviewed and discussed the annual trash rate service contract increase.  After review Casey McCartney made the motion to increase the 3 yard / 2 dumps per week container charge by .25 cents and leave the rest of the charges the same.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
Council discussed paving needs for the 2021 budget year.  Council reviewed everyone’s suggestions that were brought to the table.  The final decisions will be made this month.  The council appointed Kirk Boatright to work with the Mayor and water superintendent and meet with the County Commissioner to work out all the final paving details.
Council discussed nuisance ordinance violator issues and complaints.  Mayor McMillian is looking for ways to get community involvement to deal with this ongoing problem.  He reported that he will discuss options with Republic Services for other bulk pickup possibilities.  His goal is community involvement and awareness opportunities to educate residents of nuisance problems, create cleanup opportunities and gain cooperation.  No action was taken.
Council discussed hiring another officer for the Police Department to have in place by the new budget year starting 10-1-21.  Chief Watkins presented the idea and numbers for the council to consider for salary.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to allow the Chief to start the process of hiring another full time officer.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

The next regular City Council meeting was set for June 7, 2021.
 


Kirk Boatright made the motion to adjourn.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 8:03 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Amy Fischer                                                                 
  Travis McMillan   
City Secretary
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